



6th May 2021

Dear Parents and Carers.

Parent Governor Vacancies

I am writing to inform you that there are currently vacancies for parent governors on the school's governing body. The governing body is made up of parents, staff and Trust appointed governors.

The main role of the governing body is to challenge and support the school to ensure that every student achieves the best education possible. Covid restrictions over the past year have posed a significant challenge for all schools and the support of our governors has proved vital in helping us through this period.

If you are interested in finding out more about being a school governor please contact me by email via <u>office@stclementshigh.org.uk</u>. In the event of high levels of interest in these vacancies we will progress to a ballot. Further details about this process will be issued if required.

Thank you for your interest in this important process.

Yours sincerely,

Mr N. K. Willingham

Headteacher